Excerpts from e-mail following a meeting held by Monalisa Bora with volunteers from ACRD and students and staff from Nartap High School 

I got back from India about 2 weeks back. I met the ACRD volunteers and a few students and staff for Nartap High School on 25th January 2006 at my residence in Guwahati. I'll get around to writing a brief report hopefully by the end of this month. 

 

At any rate, the educational/exposure visit to Guwahati seemed like an eye-opener not only for the students, but also for most of the 6 teachers who accompanied them. The teachers have jointly written a report on the trip. But I have assigned all the 48 students who went on the trip to write a brief summary of what they liked or disliked amongst the places they visited and more importantly, the reasons behind their choice. Their feedback will also help us plan future trips to be more effective.

 

FYI, the last installment of $2338 sent in early December 2005 still hadn't reached ACRD in late January 2006. ACRD volunteers were out of Assam taking care of their own children's educational needs in southern India when the fund transfer had happened. At present, they are looking into the matter.

 

ACRD has set up very detailed "monitoring indicators" for both Bonpura Primary and Nartap High school. I will translate and put them in my report. I have also requested ACRD not to release teachers' salaries for Nartap High school until the trip reports are completed by the 10th grade students who will appear for their board exams from February 21st until March 6th. I also want to instill the value of "deliverables" amongst the teachers and students and that there are no free lunches in this world. My hope is that the students viewed it as a true educational trip and not a picnic.

 

I have audit reports for 2 out of the 3 installments that were sent in 2004-2005. I'll scan and send those out with the report.

